
 
 

The buy-to-let Budget headline you didn’t see 

The Autumn Budget contained more bad news for many buy-to-let investors which went 

largely unnoticed.   

April 2018 will see the next step down in mortgage interest relief for investors in buy-to-let 

(BTL) residential properties. The amount of interest that can be offset against rental income 

drops from 75% to 50%, with a corresponding increase to 50% in the element that qualifies 

for a 20% tax credit.  

If you pay tax at more than basic rate, that means more interest on which you effectively 

receive only 20% relief rather than 40% or 45%. It could also mean an increase in your gross 

income, which might trigger other undesirable tax consequences, such as a phasing down or 

out of your personal allowance. 

The mortgage interest changes have encouraged BTL investors to buy new properties via 

specially-established companies, sometimes also transferring existing properties into the 

same company. Using a company can create a double capital gains tax charge – once in the 

company and a second time on the shareholder.  

So far, however, the impact of this has been abated by the fact that corporate capital gains 

still benefit from indexation relief. That relief means only gains above inflation (measured 

on the more favourable Retail Prices Index – RPI) suffer corporation tax (currently 19%). As 

the example shows, even when inflation is relatively low, indexation can provide a real tax 

advantage. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

From January 2018, indexation will be frozen at the December 2017 level, exposing all 

future gains to tax. HMRC said in the policy paper on the change that “This measure has no 

impact on individuals or households as it only affects companies”, but clearly individuals 

who have been driven to use companies for their BTL investment will be affected. 

As if that were not enough, the proposed Stamp Duty Land Tax (SDLT) exemption for most 

first-time buyers outside Scotland will also hit BTL investors competing to purchase lower-

priced property. On a typical £250,000 purchase, the first-time buyer will pay no SDLT, while 

the BTL investor faces an SDLT bill of £10,000, whether buying personally or via their 

company.  

The benefit of indexation relief 

In February 2010, the Graham Property Company Ltd bought a flat for £200,000, including costs. 

Seven and a half years later the company sold the property for £257,000 (net of expenses) – a rise 

roughly in line with the performance of the Nationwide House Price Index. The RPI increase over 

the period was 25.3%, meaning the company had to pay corporation tax on a net gain of only: 

£257, 000 – £200,000 x 1.253 = £6,400 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

If you have the sense that the government is tilting the scales ever more against your BTL 

investment, then why not talk to us about other investments that are less heavily taxed? 

The value of your investment can go down as well as up and you may not get back the full 

amount you invested. Past performance is not a reliable indicator of future performance.  

Investing in shares should be regarded as a long-term investment and should fit in with your 

overall attitude to risk and financial circumstances. The value of tax reliefs depends on your 

individual circumstances. Tax laws can change. The Financial Conduct Authority does not 

regulate tax advice. 

 

 


